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A C L U  O F  N O R T H  C A R O L I N A   
P . O .  B O X  2 8 0 0 4  *  R A L E I G H  *  2 7 6 1 1  

 

FACSIMILE TRANSMITTAL SHEET 

TO:  FROM: 

 Secretary Kenneth Lay  Jennifer Rudinger, Executive Director 
COMPANY:  DATE: 

NC Department of Revenue   4/21/2010 
FAX NUMBER:  TOTAL NO. OF PAGES INCLUDING COVER: 

    1 
PHONE NUMBER:  SENDER’S PHONE NUMBER: 

 (919) 733-7313  (919) 834-3466 
RE:  SENDER’S FAX NUMBER: 

 Amazon v. NCDOR  (866) 511-1344 

 URGENT  FOR REVIEW  PLEASE COMMENT  PLEASE REPLY  PLEASE RECYCLE 

NOTES/COMMENTS: 

 
Dear Secretary Lay: 

 On behalf of approximately 7,000 members and supporters of the American Civil 
Liberties Union of North Carolina, and hundreds of thousands more North Carolinians who 
are purchasers of expressive works from Amazon.com, I am writing to urge you to revise 
and narrow the scope of the NCDOR’s request for information submitted to Amazon last 
month.  We recognize that North Carolina is in a tight budget crunch, and the NCDOR is 
unquestionably justified in conducting an audit of out-of-state companies such as Amazon to 
be sure the companies are paying their fair share of sales and use taxes under North Carolina 
law.  However, it is unconstitutional and wholly unnecessary for the NCDOR to gain access 
to private customer records that reveal which specific customers in North Carolina have 
ordered which specific books, music, or movies in order for the NCDOR to complete its 
audit.  Consumers have a reasonable expectation of privacy and a First Amendment right to 
read, hear or view a broad range of popular and unpopular expressive materials without their 
choices being subjected to unnecessary government scrutiny.  Furthermore, the NCDOR’s 
demands threaten to have a major chilling effect on future consumers’ expressive choices 
because if the government can access people’s purchase histories and review the content of 
their private selections, many consumers will choose not to access sensitive material or 
information.  
 What people choose to read, view or listen to says a lot about who we are, what we 
value, and what we believe.  That’s why we should be able to learn about anything from 
politics to religion to health without worrying that the government is looking over our 
shoulder.  We therefore call upon the North Carolina Department of Revenue to respect the 
privacy and First Amendment rights of North Carolina consumers and to amend its March 
Information Request to exclude any demands that seek disclosure of personally identifiable 
customer data.   
 Please feel free to contact me at (919) 834-3466 if you wish to discuss this further.  
We look forward to hearing your decision, and thank you for considering this request. 
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